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INT. BOEING COMPANY CONFERENCE ROOM
 
Boeing employees, GREG, DAVID, LISA, and KEVIN are talking in a 
conference room.
 

GREG
As you all know we’ve had some 
trouble recently with the Boeing 
737 Max.

 
The board grumbles in agreement.
 

KEVIN
Some trouble Greg, thats an 
understatement. The only company 
that hasn’t cancelled their order 
is ISIS, and I even had to throw 
in a free one to get them to stay. 

 
GREG

Oh wow that is bad! But that’s why 
I’ve brought you all here. We need 
to find a way to turn this plane 
around. Figuratively speaking. We 
need to come out on top of this 
thing.

 
KEVIN

Well I think a good place to start 
would be holding a townhall and 
being transparent about how we’re 
handling the situation.

 
GREG

No no no that would never fly with 
the board and you know that Kevin.

 
David speaks up hesitantly.
 

DAVID
Well I have an idea.

 
GREG

Let’s hear it. This is a safe 
place and I want you all to feel 
comfortable speaking up, there are 
no bad ideas!
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DAVID
This may sound crazy but I 
actually think we’ve stumbled onto 
a great product innovation!

 
GREG

Really? 
 

KEVIN
If we ever needed some outside of 
the box thinking it’d be now.

 
DAVID

Boeing...viking...funerals...
 

LISA
Viking funerals? 

 
GREG

We’re talking about the ancient 
Norse burial custom? Where you put 
a dead person in a boat and send 
them off to sea and then shoot a 
lone flaming arrow to engulf the 
floating corpse?

 
DAVID

Yeap
 

GREG
Ok, just wanted to make sure we 
were all on the same page.

 
DAVID

We’re already doing most of the 
work, it’s just about adding those 
little touches of tradition, like 
the arrow!

 
LISA

Eeeeeeeehhhhh -- I really have to 
say David -- I’m impressed! But I 
do worry that we’ll have trouble 
finding pilots for this.

 
GREG

Do you mind if I jump in David?
 

DAVID
Please, this is collaborative I 
want everyones input.
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GREG
To your point Lisa, we wouldn’t 
really need to stick to the pilot 
category. Technically it will only 
be “flying” for a short period of 
time before we transition into 
“crashing” so not a lot of 
expertise is needed.

 
LISA

That’s a good point, anyone can 
get a plane off the ground for a 
few minutes.

 
KEVIN

And we really think there’s a 
market out there for this? We’re 
sure about that?

 
DAVID

People all over the world are 
connecting with their heritage en 
masse and we can capitalize on 
this! 

 
GREG

He’s right, millions of people 
around the world have viking 
ancestry, and even if they don’t 
chances are if they’re white and 
they’ve seen Thor then they think 
they do. 

 
DAVID

We’d be providing them with a 
service they didn’t even know they 
wanted!

 
GREG

This is really great David, I 
think we can really make this 
happen. 

 
LISA

And we’re killing two birds with 
one stone. We’re solving our 
problem and for some positive PR 
we can say that we’re solving the 
corpse overpopulation problem! 
It’s a win - win.
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KEVIN
With modern technology we can 
bring the luxury of something once 
reserved for kings and warriors to 
the masses.

 
GREG

Let’s get down to brass tax. How 
much money could we bring in with 
this service?

 
LISA

We would obviously have luxury 
options and economy options just 
like we do now.

 
GREG

If we’re gonna do this it’s gotta 
be more than just business as 
usual though. We want to make a 
big splash, not just fade into the 
horizon.

 
DAVID

We could sell inclusive packages! 
The trip, the casket, a feast for 
your loved ones afterward; this 
could be an experience for the 
whole family! 

 
KEVIN

The Disney World of funerals!
 

GREG
And don’t get me started on the 
celebrity endorsements! Everyone’s 
gonna wanna go down in one of 
these!

 
Lisa begins to count on her hands.
 

LISA
JFK Jr. -- Viking Funeral
Aaliyah -- Viking Funeral
Lynyrd Skynyrd -- Viking Funeral
Buddy Holly -- Viking Funeral

 
KEVIN

Don’t forget the Thundering Herd! 
Every die hard Marshall fan’s 
gonna want this to be there final 
ride!

 
BLACKOUT
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